
 

 

  
  

 

 

 
DeKalb County Government 

3630 Camp Circle, Suite 201 | Decatur, GA 30032 | 404.371.6210 
 

  

TO:  Talisa Clark, Chief Procurement Officer – Purchasing and Contracting 
  Phyllis Head, Procurement Manager – Purchasing & Contracting 
 
FROM: John Matelski, Chief Innovation & Information Officer   JAM 
 
SUBJECT: Data Storage System for DWM Consent Decree Program (State of Georgia Contract 

Number 99999-SPD0000139-0005  
 
DATE:   November 12, 2019 
 
The  Department  of  Innovation  &  Technology  is  seeking  Purchasing  and  Contracting  assistance  
in  preparing  an  agenda  item  for  approval  by  the  Board  of  Commissioners  to  procure a NetApp 
E-Series Data Storage System in support  of the Department of Watershed Management Consent Decree 
Program. The purpose of the equipment is to serve as a data repository for all  Consent  Decree  related  
data  storage  needs.  The  data  will  consist  of  a  combination  of  video,  database,  and  project  
administrative  files  along  with  providing  capacity  for  future  growth.  The  existing  data  storage  
infrastructure  is  obsolete  and  requires  replacement  to  provide  required  access  and  improve  the  
reliability  of  the  key  data  used  in  the  Consent  Decree program.  The attached specifications include 
the necessary equipment and associated quantities  required  to implement  the  entire  system.  Based  
on  the  responses,  DoIT  suggests  awarding to the lowest responsible and responsive bidder, ProSys. 
The pricing received is based on utilizing the State of Georgia contract number is 99999-SPD0000139-
0005. equipment and related implementation  services.  This NetApp storage solution is a  commodity  
item  and  the  most advantageous prices are obtained utilizing the State of Georgia contract that 
includes significant discount prices based on the volume of all state purchases.  The total amount for 
this solution is $196,536.26.  
 
During the implementation phase we will migrate all existing data from various locations to the new 
storage system. The NetApp service provider will be responsible for the setup and implementation  of  
the  equipment  using  a  combination  of  county  staff  and  contracted  professional services included 
in the bid specifications.  Because this equipment is replacing existing  obsolete  technical  infrastructure  
and  must  work  with  existing  enterprise  system  management  infrastructure,  the  equipment  must  
be  NetApp  branded  and  must  be  integrated  seamlessly  into  the  existing  enterprise  storage  
management  system  for  compatibility  with  existing  implementations.    The  new  equipment  will  
be  installed  and  merged  with  existing  equipment, therefore no substitutions can be allowed in order 
to fully utilize our existing data migration software tools and scripts.  The equipment must also be new 
with no refurbished or remanufactured parts  or  equipment  included.  The  equipment  must  be  fully  
assembled  and  prepared  for  installation upon delivery to DeKalb County Government. 
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Attachment(s): NetApp Quotes 
   
Cc:  Maria V. Houser, Consent Decree and Environmental Compliance 

Reginald D. Wells, Director – Department of Watershed Management 
 Ted Rhinehart, Deputy COO/Infrastructure 
 Darren Eastall, Consent Decree Administrator – Department of Watershed Management 
 Barry Puckett, Deputy CIO – Innovation & Technology 


